
 
 

 

February 26, 2015 

 
Andrew Hippisley 

Chair, University of Kentucky Senate Council 

 

Dear Dr. Hippisley, 

 

The Senate Academic Organization and Structure Committee (SAOSC) members individually reviewed the 

proposal to change the name of the School of Library and Information Science to the School of Information 

Science.  All 11 members of the committee responded by email indicating endorsement of the proposal as written.  

 

Dr. Jeff Huber, Director of the School was the author of the proposal.  The school is a program within the College 

of Communication and Information.  It offers a Master of Library Science and a Master of Information 

Communication Technology.  At the undergraduate level it offers a major in Information Communication 

Technology and a minor in Information Studies.   

 

The explanation for the change is that the term “library” detracts from understanding the scope and nature of the 

program.  Similar name changes have been made for comparable programs at other universities to better describe 

the program offerings. The term “information science” is widely regarded to include “library science”.  The change 

does not appear controversial.  The proposal was discussed at a faculty meeting and a vote held.  All 27 faculty 

members at the meeting voted in favor of the proposal.  The School has 37 voting faculty members.   

 

The proposal came to the SAOSC last year and the committee requested a resubmission to include responses from 

other colleges that arguably deal in information science.  The resubmission includes specific responses from deans 

at other colleges in the University of Kentucky, all of whom endorsed the name change.  In separate 

communication with Dr. Huber, I am aware that other deans were contacted and did not register an objection. 

 

The SAOSC committee voted unanimously to send the proposal to the University of Kentucky Senate Council with 

a recommendation for endorsement.   

 

Respectfully and on behalf of the SAOSC, 

 

 

 

 

Ernest Bailey, PhD 

Professor 

Chair of SAOC 
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Brothers, Sheila C

From: Huber, Jeffrey T
Sent: Monday, March 02, 2015 9:51 AM
To: Bailey, Ernest; Hippisley, Andrew R
Cc: Brothers, Sheila C
Subject: FW: Proposed Name Change of School of Library and Information Science

Hi Ernie, 
 
Please see response from Dean Walz below. 
 
Thanks, 
Jeff 
 

From: Walz, John  
Sent: Monday, March 02, 2015 9:50 AM 
To: Huber, Jeffrey T 
Subject: RE: Proposed Name Change of School of Library and Information Science 
 
Jeff, 
  I am fine with this proposal. 
 
John 
 

From: Huber, Jeffrey T  
Sent: Monday, March 02, 2015 9:35 AM 
To: Walz, John 
Cc: O'Hair, Dan 
Subject: FW: Proposed Name Change of School of Library and Information Science 
 
Hello Dean Walz, 
 
Dean O’Hair forwarded information to you about our request to change the name of our school to School of Information 
Science.  I discussed this with Brent Seales who discussed it with the Computer Science faculty.  According to Brent, they are 
fine with the name change.  Senate Council would like to make sure that you are OK with the name change.  Is this OK with 
you? 
 
Thanks, 
Jeff Huber 
 

From: Bailey, Ernest  
Sent: Monday, March 02, 2015 9:24 AM 
To: Huber, Jeffrey T 
Cc: Hippisley, Andrew R 
Subject: Re: Proposed Name Change of School of Library and Information Science 
 
HI Jeff, 
 
One of the Senate Council members wrote in response to my letter being posted. They would like to see a response from the Deans 
of Engineering and from the Dean of Libraries.  It would be graceful if you had a response by the time of the meeting this afternoon… 
sorry for the late notice.  I don’t know that it is a problem; all indicators are that everyone is happy with the change.   But it may be 
sent to the Senate with the stipulation that a response be obtained from these two deans in advance of the Senate meeting.  — As I 
wrote earlier, the real point is that they are aware of the change.  If an opportunity to respond was given and none made, that is 
practically as good. 
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Brothers, Sheila C

From: Huber, Jeffrey T
Sent: Monday, March 02, 2015 11:39 AM
To: Bailey, Ernest; Hippisley, Andrew R
Cc: Brothers, Sheila C
Subject: FW: Proposed Name Change of School of Library and Information Science

Hi Ernie, 
 
Please see below for response from Dean Birdwhistell. 
 
Thanks, 
Jeff 
 

From: Birdwhistell, Terry  
Sent: Monday, March 02, 2015 11:33 AM 
To: Huber, Jeffrey T 
Cc: O'Hair, Dan 
Subject: RE: Proposed Name Change of School of Library and Information Science 
 

Jeff, 
 
I support your request to change the name of the school. 
 
Terry 
 
Terry Birdwhistell, Ed.D 
Dean of Libraries and  
William T. Young Endowed Chair 
1‐85 William T. Young Library 
University of Kentucky 
Lexington, Kentucky 40506 
Office:  859.218.1871 
Mobile: 859.576.8145 
http://uklibrariesbirdseye.blogspot.com/ 
 

 
 
 

 

From: Huber, Jeffrey T  
Sent: Monday, March 02, 2015 9:33 AM 
To: Birdwhistell, Terry 
Cc: O'Hair, Dan 
Subject: FW: Proposed Name Change of School of Library and Information Science 
 
Hi Terry, 
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Brothers, Sheila C

From: O'Hair, Dan
Sent: Monday, February 09, 2015 9:58 AM
To: Brothers, Sheila C; Huber, Jeffrey T
Subject: FW: Name change

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Due By: Friday, February 13, 2015 9:30 AM
Flag Status: Flagged

Sheila, one more.  Dave Blackwell.  Dan  
 
Dan O'Hair, Ph.D. 
Dean & Professor 
College of Communication and Information 
University of Kentucky 
Lexington, Kentucky 40506 
859-218-0290 
ohair@uky.edu 
 

From: <Blackwell>, David <dblackwell@uky.edu> 
Date: Monday, February 2, 2015 5:39 PM 
To: Dan O'Hair <ohair@uky.edu> 
Subject: RE: Name change 
 
Dan, 
  
We are OK with the name change.  No objections. 
  
Regards, 
Dave 
  
David W. Blackwell 
Dean 
Gatton College of Business and Economics 
University of Kentucky 
dblackwell@uky.edu 
859.257.8939 
  
  

From: O'Hair, Dan  
Sent: Sunday, February 01, 2015 2:43 PM 
To: Blackwell, David 
Subject: Name change 
  
Dear Dave, have you had a chance to determine whether you and your college would be supportive of a name change for the School of 
Library and Information Science to the School of Information Science.  The impetus for the name change was precipitated by a 
movement among such schools to better reflect their faculty and curriculum.  There are no implications beyond the name change. 
  
Thanks, Dan  
  
Dan O'Hair, Ph.D. 
Dean & Professor 
College of Communication and Information 
University of Kentucky 










